CLAS Curriculum Committee:  2011-2012 Report

The CLAS Curriculum Committee (CCC) reviews all proposals to create new courses or modify existing ones as well as proposals for new certificates, new programs, or revisions to department or program requirements.  As an elected body, the committee also considers broader issues relating to the curriculum when requested by the Dean or the Faculty Council.  In doing this, the committee members support curricular innovation while protecting the prerogatives of particular academic departments.  They pride themselves on a tradition of diligence, integrity, good humor, and esprit de corps. 

The CCC works closely with the CLAS Dean’s Office to ensure that curricular changes help students move toward graduation in a timely fashion. An example of this is that the committee continues to expedite prerequisite fast track proposals for prerequisite reductions. The CCC was integral in the development of the study abroad fast-track process, in use until January of 2012. New study abroad courses must now be submitted through regular curricular channels. The CCC chair serves on the newly-instituted New Program Council, a body designed to evaluate new program proposal prospectuses, regularly attends unit head meetings, and meets with faculty seeking advice on curricular matters.

So far in 2011-2012, the committee has reviewed 79 proposals. There were 16 new course proposals, 40 course change proposals, 5 new programs and 18 program change requests including revisions of major and minor programs in Biology and the extension of the Learning and Leadership Masters Program to new scientific disciplines. 

The CCC has collaborated in the review process of proposals from other colleges that draw upon CLAS resources, and made recommendations on policy issues including the shaping of degree cognates. The CCC continues to act as a conduit for ideas concerning the improvement the Curriculum Development system. The new forms have been beneficial to both those submitting and those evaluating curricular changes.
Thank you to Roxanne Mol in the Dean’s Office for assistance (and treats). Associate Dean Mary Schutten, acting as ex officio committee member, provided wise counsel and assistance throughout the year.  

2011-2012 Membership:

Nathan Barrows (CHM)

Dawn M. Evans (ENG)

Beth Gibbs (MUS) (Winter 2012)
Caitlin Horrocks (WRT) (Winter 2012)
Danielle Leek (COM)

Jeffrey Lemmer (PED)

Gwyn Madden (ANT)

Chuck Norris (MUS) (Fall 2011)

Chris Reed (BMS)

Mary Schutten (MOV) (ex officio, Dean’s office)

Regina Smith (MLL)

Joel Stillerman (SOC)

Don Zinman (PLS) 

Respectfully Submitted,

Carolyn Shapiro-Shapin (HST)

Chair, CLAS Curriculum Committee

